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 In the first quarter of FY2021, although we posted losses in operating income
and loss and profit/loss attributable to the owners of the parent, net sales and
operating income were generally in line with our expectations, excluding the
impact of the supply chain.
 As for the current business environment surrounding our company for the
current fiscal year, unfortunately, we are still affected by the coronavirus crisis
in emerging countries overseas, and we are also aware of the emerging risk of
procuring materials such as semiconductors through the supply chain. On the
other hand, supported by the recovery of the manufacturing industry in general
and the favorable market environment for FA and semiconductor
manufacturing equipment in particular, our Mono-zukuri Platforms business is
also benefiting.
 Based on the circumstances described above, we have not made any changes
to our annual business forecast from the initial plan. In addition, regarding the
material procurement risk, we will control the material procurement, adjust the
delivery date to customers, and adjust the production, including cost
measures, to control the impact.
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 Net sales decreased by JPY1.5 billion YoY to JPY79.9 billion. Components &
Platforms saw an increase in sales, but Solution Systems saw a significant
decrease in sales during the quarter, resulting in an overall decrease in sales
compared to the previous year.
 In terms of income and loss, we posted an operating loss of JPY3 billion due to
the decrease in net sales, and an ordinary loss of JPY2.8 billion as a result of
improved non-operating income/loss due to improved foreign exchange rates.
 In addition, JPY600 million in business restructuring costs was recorded as an
extraordinary loss, resulting in loss attributable to owners of parent of JPY3.8
billion.
 The average exchange rate during the period was JPY109.5 to USD1, JPY1.9
weaker than the previous year, and JPY132 to EUR1, JPY13.5 weaker in the
same way.
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 In terms of sales, sales of Solution Systems decreased by JPY5.7 billion YoY
to JPY33.9 billion, while sales of Components & Platforms increased by
JPY4.3 billion YoY to JPY45.9 billion. Although sales of Solution Systems
decreased due to a large project in the first half of last year, sales of
Components & Platforms increased YoY due to market conditions such as
economic recovery in Europe and the U.S., and recovery in the domestic
manufacturing industry, despite the lingering effects of coronavirus in emerging
countries overseas.
 In terms of operating income. Solution Systems reported an operating loss of
JPY100 million, a decrease of JPY1.9 billion YoY. Looking at the quarter, the
impact of the decline in sales was significant, and this, combined with the
impact of the supply chain, resulted in an operating loss. In terms of
Components & Platforms, some of the benefits of the favorable market and the
effects of structural reforms that we have been promoting since last year have
begun to appear, but due to up-front investment to further strengthen the top
line, etc., operating loss was JPY1.6 billion, the same amount as the previous
fiscal year.
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 This is a staircase chart that shows changes in operating income from the
previous year. Please note that from this time onwards, the round-up is not in
units of JPY500 million, but in actual numbers.
 First of all, the impact of volume fluctuations and model composition
differences from the previous year are large due to the impact of the
decreased volume in Solution Systems in this quarter. This was partially offset
by an increase in Components & Platforms. However, due to increased costs,
such as up-front investment for further growth of the top line in the future
mainly in the field of automatic machines, total sales were negative JPY2
billion.
 As for the impact of the supply chain in the first quarter, the overall impact on
our company was approximately JPY700 million, mainly due to difficulties in
procuring materials such as semiconductors.
 The structural reforms listed in the medium-term plan, especially the reduction
of procurement costs, have been countered by about the same amount, but on
the contrary, due to the impact of price increases due to procurement
difficulties, the effect of reducing procurement costs as a whole was only about
JPY300 million.
 In addition, the effects of the structural reforms implemented overseas were
approximately JPY500 million this quarter, and although we are making steady
progress in reducing the fixed cost base, overall profits are down YoY.
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 Based on the explanations given by the business units at the time of the last
financial results announcement, this page shows the movements of each
business sub-segment in comparison with the previous year. In addition to this,
we would like to periodically report on the progress of the DX domain, which is
also an important growth strategy for the Solution Systems business in the
future.
 As for the sales results for this first quarter, sales in this DX domain were
JPY6.2 billion, but the pipeline is steadily building up to achieve the annual
plan. We will continue to report in this way in the future.
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 Mono-zukuri (manufacturing) Platforms is benefiting from continued strong
sales, mainly for FA and semiconductor manufacturing equipment.
 In addition, there have been positive developments in the Components field as
well, such as increased demand for printer consumables due to economic
recovery in Europe and the United States, and an increase in the number of
units installed in the domestic market for automated machines. On the other
hand, the impact of coronavirus overseas, especially in APAC and other
emerging countries, unfortunately continues, but we were able to achieve an
increase in sales for the top line as a whole.
 On the earnings front, as I have explained in the past, the Peripheral Products
business and the Mono-zukuri Platforms business improved and boosted
operating income, but operating income was at the same level as the previous
year, mainly due to the burden of prior investments in the Automation Systems
business.
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 As for the balance sheet, there are no significant changes in the composition of
assets and liabilities.
 Total assets decreased by JPY17 billion from the end of the previous fiscal
year to JPY356.2 billion, and shareholders’ equity decreased by JPY6.2 billion
to JPY106.8 billion. As a result, the equity ratio was 30% and the DE ratio was
0.7 times.

8

 The cash flows.
 Free cash flow increased by JPY4.6 billion YoY as a result of the improvement
in working capital and better operating cash flow.
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 To conclude, this is the full-year financial forecasts.
 As I have explained, there are still uncertainties and risks that we cannot
dispel, such as the effects of the coronavirus crisis in some regions and the
impact of the supply chain. However, the entire company will work as 1 to take
various measures and focus on achieving the medium-term business plan.
Therefore, there is no change in the annual forecasts from the initial plan.
 This is a brief explanation of our financial results for the first quarter.
 Thank you very much for listening.

10

11

12

